HISTORIC RESOURCE TASK FORCE May 10, 2000 - 3:30 P.M. BASEMENT CONFERENCE ROOM

- 1. Approval of Minutes
- 2. Status of Historic Markers
- 3. Status of Court Square Project
- 4. Charlottesville tour book status
- 5. Status Reports
- 6. Other Business

NOTE: You can park in the Market Street Parking Garage. Bring your ticket into the office with you to be stamped for two hours free.

HISTORIC RESOURCE TASK FORCE April 12, 2000 Minutes

Present:

Winston Churchill Gooding Jim Wootton Mary Hill Caperton Lynne Ely Ben Ford

Also Present:

Satyendra Singh Huja

The meeting began at 3:30 p.m. The minutes of March 9, 2000 were unanimously approved.

Mr. Wootton informed the task force that he is working on the historic markers with two churches and the ones concerning Vinegar Hill and the University Corner. Future markers could include the Carver Center and Burley School.

Ms. Ely indicated the train station exhibit is almost ready and will be installed in May. We will arrange for a public meeting for this installation.

Mr. Huja gave an update on the court square study. He stated that the historic court square community meeting will be on May 10th at the county court house at 7:00 p.m. and the court facility study will be on May 11th at the county office building. We are doing joint advertisement and notification for both of these meetings to avoid confusion. The project committee has met twice with the consultant. The consultants will present the alternative concepts and seek community input.

Mr. Eddins talked about the signs on the buildings and signs as they coordinate with the tour book. He also indicated that Albemarle County would hold a public hearing on the historic preservation in May.

The tour book committee is meeting every week. Mr. Garrett Smith needs some budget for graphics. Mr. Wootton will contact Ingrid Smyer-Kelly about this fundraising.

Mr. Ford indicated that he is interested in the incorporating of archeology in larger cities historic and comprehensive planning efforts. He hopes to present a report to the planning commission on May 17th. Mr. Eddins indicated that Albemarle County does have an archeology section in its plans. He also indicated that historic resource task force might be used to facilitate this process in the city.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:00. The next meeting will be May 10, 2000.